Academic Senate Minutes

March 31, 2009   3:30-5:00pm
Senators Present: Darrel Harrison, Daphne Figueroa, Yolanda James, Rod Porter, Wheeler North, Buran Haidar, Sean Bowers, David Buser, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Laura Gonzalez, Mary Ann Guevarra, Tim Hempleman, Mark Hertica, April Koch, Linda Lee, Rechelle Mojica, Ryan Monroe, Lisa E. Munoz, Jordan Omens, Nam Sinkaset, Wendy Stewart, Dan Trubovitz
Other Attendees: Linda Woods, Andrei Andres, DeeDee Coppedge, Rich Halliday, Leslie Klipper, Ken Reinstein, Elizabeth Armstrong (interim VPI), Lisa Brewster, Duane Short, Francesca Gade (student representative), Andrea Guerrero (guest of Wendy Stewart), Juli Bartolomei
The Minutes from the meeting of March 3rd were approved.  Rod stated that the Treasury is now healthy and more dues were coming in regularly.  He asked for one more person to help evaluate the scholarship applications – Daphne volunteered.
President:  Darrel said that he had attended the recent Area D Senate meeting and reminded us of the importance of these gatherings.  Wheeler added that they are working on many significant Resolutions, one of which defines the Associate of Arts and Associate of Science degrees.  

Darrel also mentioned that the campus Parking Task Force is working on the student parking problem created by the construction process and reminded everyone that most of the services on campus, including reprographics, will be closed during the Spring Break.

Lastly, Darrel asked for 3 faculty members to serve on the Selection Committee for acting VPA, especially anyone from the Budget Committee.
Administration:  Darrel introduced the interim VPI, Liz Armstrong, who distributed a handout regarding the enrollment management planning process.  She explained the process and emphasized its uncertainties in this economic climate.  This year, the District reported to have 6273 FTES and is predicting to grow to 6854 FTES next year, which means we have to run all classes at 17.05 efficiency.  Since Miramar is currently at only 16.09 efficiency, we have to address this in our planning for next year.  We must schedule fewer classes just when the demand for classes is increasing.  In order to avoid cancelling classes, we plan to schedule a minimum number of sections and then add sections of those classes where the demand is greatest, such as online sections and second 8-week classes.  

Associated Students:  Francesca said that she had just returned from a trip to Washington DC with other student representatives, where they had lobbied for more funding to help students.  The AS-sponsored Spring Fest is coming, and she asked for volunteers to get “pie-d”.  She also asked the Senators to remind their students to vote in the AS elections tomorrow.  
After-Graduation Party: The turnout has been quite low (only 20-30) at the last two after-grad parties, held at Duane Short’s home, with a contribution from the Senate.  Darrel suggested a committee be formed to look into alternative sites.  
A-G Curriculum:  Since we requested more information at the last Senate meeting, Wendy Stewart brought Andrea Guerrero to describe the issue.  She is part of a consortium that is trying to decrease the gap in student success rates for some groups of students, compared to other groups.  She stated that, within a few years, the workforce will require that at least 75% of employees have some college education, and 41% have at least a bachelors degree.  Their contention is that increasing the rigor of the high school curriculum will lead to more equity in success rates for the various student groups in attending and succeeding in college.  
Currently, some school districts have as few as 20% of their students completing the A-G curriculum, while in other high schools, as many as 75% complete this curriculum.  The consortium thinks that many students are graduating from high school with “empty” degrees and wants all districts to adopt the A-G curriculum as the default curriculum, not just when students/parents ask for it.  They think that by making the courses more relevant and increasing the support for students who need help, more students will succeed in these more-rigorous courses.  
In response to questions, Andrea stated that the A-G curriculum consists of about 15 math, science, history and other courses with an acceptable level of rigor, so there is still much room for ROP or CTE coursework if a student desires.  Also, some vocational courses can be made rigorous enough to be designated as an A-G course.  She said that the major opponents of this issue are the companies that need low-skilled workers.  The consortium contends that students who complete the A-G curriculum in high school need to take fewer basic skills courses in college and are, thus, more likely to succeed.  The consortium is asking community colleges to join in support of making the A-G curriculum the default curriculum at all high schools.  
Darrel thanked Andrea and stated that we will vote on this at our next meeting, May 5th. 
College Governance Proposals:  Senators had all been sent a file of the changes proposed to the descriptions of many committees.  Daphne went through them quickly, giving reasons for the changes – usually to reflect what is actually occurring in the various committees.  Most had already been approved by the CGC and/or the AAC.  This was a first reading for these.
Program Review/SLOAC Forms Proposed Changes:  Senators had also all been sent a file of the changes proposed to the descriptions of many committees.  Daphne went through them more thoroughly, explaining the reasons for and connections among the changes to the various forms, to make them more user-friendly and to remove redundancies.  Two major changes are that the comprehensive report and annual updates will be combined into one Annual Report Form, due on Oct 15th of each year, and that each committee has to get the information from the District, as there will no longer be Dean’s reports.  
Textbook Affordability:  Buran stated that the average annual cost of textbooks for a full-time student can top $900!  She said the keys to the solution lie within the components of the system – the faculty who select the textbook, the publisher who sets the price, and the bookstore’s profit margin.  The CCC is already investigating ways to reduce those costs.  Since faculty awareness is a big component, a flyer will be attached to each instructor’s book orders, listing ways to minimize the cost of the student texts.
Basic Skills:  Lisa Brewster said that, since she hasn’t been able to give a report at the last three Senate meetings due to time constraints, she will write a Report and send it to everyone via email. 
Academic Senate Executive Board Election:  Volunteers are needed to identify candidates for the positions that will be open at the end of this semester – contact Darrel if you can help.

Academic Freedom:  Darrel has sent everyone the District Statement, including City and Mesa’s versions – please read it and contact Darrel if you have concerns or questions.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:08pm.  The next Senate meeting will be on May 5th. 
Respectfully submitted,  

Yolanda James and Juli Bartolomei

